J. W. MITCHEL.L

MaNnaAacgeEr KAN Ciry RY z
o s Sosmie 4 Kensas City, Kansas

January 17, 1938

Dr. Forest Allen
University of Kansas

L.awrence
Kansas

Subjeect: Dr. Paul Harrington

Dear Dr. Allen:

T am taking this opportunity to thank
you for the help and assistance you rendered us in connection

with obtaining Dr. Paul Harrington as a member of our Refinery
Basektball Team. We made satisfactory arrangements whereby
Paul is working at the plant during some of his off times from

his studies and is also playing basketball with our team.

He is indeed a very fine chap and a valuable
asset t0 our organization in every respect, and everything you
predicted concerning him is 100% true.

We hove that you may have an occasion to see
our boys in action, or at least pay us a visit at any time you

are in the city.

Thanking you again for your extreme courtesy
in this matter and with highest personal regards, 1 am

Sincerely,

W. MITCHELL

JWM : BL.



